
Beth Anderson, Family Nurse Practitioner 
301 Desiree Drive, Grand Forks, ND 
 
Dear Honorable Members of the Legislature, 
 
As a Family Nurse Practitioner, I strongly support HB 1478 and HB 1477, which protect 
patients’ rights to contraception and infertility services. It is critical that patients have the 
ability to make informed healthcare decisions, without interference from the government. 
The right to access reproductive healthcare services, including contraception and infertility 
treatments, is essential for individuals to maintain control over their health, well-being, 
and future. 
 
Government intrusion into a patient’s medical care undermines the trust between 
providers and patients. Medical decisions should be made by healthcare professionals and 
patients, not by politicians. By passing HB 1478 and HB 1477, the legislature can ensure 
that North Dakotans have access to the care they need without unnecessary barriers or 
restrictions. 
 
I urge you to support these bills and protect the rights of patients to receive essential care. 
 
Sincerely, 
Beth Anderson, FNP 
 


